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TO:  All Ohio County Engineers 
  
FROM: Frank Onweller, P.E., P.S., Fulton County Engineer 

and CEAO Scholarship Committee Chairman 
   
SUBJECT: CEAO Scholarship  
  
DATE:  May 1, 2017 

  
The CEAO Board of Directors has established a scholarship program for Civil 
Engineering and/or Surveying students attending school in the State of Ohio.  The 
intent of the Board is to increase awareness of the County Engineering profession and 
to encourage students and current county employees to become registered both as a 
Professional Engineer and as a Professional Surveyor. 
  
The scholarships are to be awarded to Civil Engineering and Surveying students at the 
Junior and Senior level of a Bachelors program, and to current county employees who 
are interested in working toward their dual registration.    Applications should be 
submitted directly to the CEAO office; evaluation will be by the CEAO Scholarship 
Committee. 
  
The CEAO Scholarship Committee is distributing this information and applications to 
interested students and county employees for this year’s award.  The completed 
applications are due in CEAO offices at 6500 Busch Blvd., Suite 100, Columbus, OH by 
June 15, 2017.  All original hard copies and official transcripts must be mailed to the 
CEAO office.  The application form is included with this letter. 
  
Please feel free to distribute this information and application to any engineering 
student or civil engineering department.   Any assistance that you can provide to 
increase the awareness of this program would be appreciated. 
  


